
 
 

Insurance Committee Meeting Minutes 
August 17, 2016 

6:00 PM - 7:35 PM 
 
 

Present: Rosetta M. York, Larry Brooks, Melissa Brooks, Robert Reisner, Jason Booth, Ray Diel, Mark 
Bolander, Scott Bloomberg & Steve Rubsam 
 
 

• Jason Booth & Ray Diel, representing Snedeker Insurance, spoke about possible changes to the 
city employee health insurance policy and made recommendations. Any changes would be 
effective January 1, 2017 

 
• Agreed to maintain "grandfathered status" under the PPACA. The city can decide which 

preventative medical procedures, immunizations, vaccines & FDA approved contraceptives to 
add to the policy. Committee agreed to provide incentives for employees to use the County 
Health Department. 

 
• Discussed a health insurance rate increase for city employee dependents and a rate for city 

employees. Melissa will have dollar amounts for 2%, 3% and 5% increases to compare at a 
future meeting. 

 
• There was a general consensus among the committee to switch to a different claims 

administrator. CoreSource, a national network administrator, would replace our current 
administrator, Mutual Medical. The change is recommended by Snedeker Insurance based on 
claim processing efficiency, network access to claim status and other benefits not available with 
the current administrator. 

 
• Committee agreed to change the national network employees use when seeking care outside 

the HealthLink service area. CCN Amera-Net would be replaced by PHCS/MultiPlan. The current 
network does not provide adequate discounting or provider options. 

 
 
 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned 7:35 PM 
 
 
 
 
Steve Rubsam 
Insurance Committee Chairman  
 
 
 


